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TRSA OFFICES – THURSDAY, 4 APRIL 2019 

 
In accordance with Rule AR105, Trainer Mr. G. Fryer, has notified Thoroughbred Racing 
SA Stewards that following the gelding’s last race start at Gawler on Sunday, 20 January 
2019, BIANCAPTAIN underwent stem cell surgery to the near fore tendon. The gelding 
will now be spelled.  
 
 
 
 
 
Michael Williams 
STIPENDIARY STEWARD 
4 April 2019 


